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Section 1 – Organizational Matters
1.1 
Welcome, Opening Remarks and Introductions

(A McMillan)

Alec McMillan called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. (EST) and welcomed everyone to Norwood, MA and thanked FM Approvals for hosting.   In addition, Mr. McMillan congratulated the USNC’s 1906 Award winners and announced that this was Hae Choe of AAMI’s first meeting as a TMC Member.
1.2
Approval of Agenda (USNC/TMC 761)
1.2.1
Approval of Consent Agenda 

The Chairman called attention to the Consent Agenda (USNC/TMC 761) and asked if any items should be removed for detailed discussion.

VOTED #1 
To approve the Consent Agenda (USNC/TMC 761)
(This motion was approved unanimously.) 

1.2.2
Approval of Balance of the Agenda
 (USNC/TMC 761)
Mr. McMillan invited any additions or changes to the balance of the agenda and none were suggested. It was moved, seconded and 

VOTED #2 
To approve the Balance of the Agenda (USNC/TMC 761)
(This motion was approved unanimously.) 

Section 2 - Status of Outstanding Action Items 

Action Item 2012-05-02






T Zertuche
2012-05-02 #1 









It was decided that the IEC ahG 33 survey on the IEC’s IT Tools would be distributed to the USNC TMC and Council.
Status:  Completed
Section 3 – Discussion with Dr. Hiromichi Fujisawa, Hitachi Inc., Chair, IEC Conformity Assessment Board (CAB)
Dr. Fujisawa gave a brief presentation on the various areas where CAB and SMB are collaborating including the work being done in creating a harmonized systems approach for the work of both Boards.  He touched on the new IEC Masterplan, current CAB activities, renewable energies, and support for developing countries.  Mr. Fujisawa also mentioned CAB collaboration with NEMA, ITU, and the recent successful partnership between IECEx, IEC/TC 31 and the United Nations that developed the Common Regulatory Objective Publication of the United Nations which is now the model for legislation in the sector of equipment used in environments with an explosive atmosphere.  
A question was raised as to why a fourth system is not created to address all the Renewable Energy Industry’s needs (Wind, Marine, & Solar).  Dr. Fujisawa answered that that is one of the options on the table of CAB WG 10.  One comment made was that the IEC CAB should look for ways to export the brand of the three systems; promoting themselves specifically to governments as to the services they provide.  The systems themselves are ready-made for all conformity assessment needs, but, they should start to cross borders to become more widely accepted.  Dr. Fujisawa stated that this is indeed going on with all three systems - especially IECEx - promoting their services and building membership.  In all cases, there is a need for more involvement by the manufacturers.
Section 4 – Presentation from TMC Task Force on CENELEC and The Dresden Agreement - Steve Swanson, UL, Convenor of Task Force
Steve Swanson gave a comprehensive report on the task force’s work and subsequent recommendations to the TMC.  According to the task force members present, this issue may be more a situation of certain unique cases in which the Dresden Agreement is not being followed as it should be, either by ignorance of the agreement or by calculation.  The Task Force met twice via teleconferences and developed the presentation given to the TMC (ATTACHMENT A).  In essence, the overarching issue with the Dresden Agreement is not the document itself, but the fact that it can be interpreted in many different ways. Mr. Swanson, along with Sonya Bird and John Abbot, gave specific examples from their Committees and how they are affecting the work being done. 
After the report, Charlie Zegers pointed out that it would be quite difficult to go to the CENELEC Outreach meeting with these localized issues.  He suggested that it might be more appropriate for the USNC to address this situation via the IEC (CENELEC) MCG of which USNC President, Phil Piqueira, is a member.  On a related note, Mr. Zegers added that when compared to the National Committees of CENELEC, the USNC is woefully behind in terms of the national adoptions of IEC Standards.  Again, the real challenges are with the implementation or interpretation of the Dresden Agreement which has worked relatively well since its signing.  Steve Swanson was asked to go back and convert his presentation to a white paper to be taken to all future meetings with CENELEC including the MCG and perhaps for mentioning during future USNC-CENELEC Outreach Meetings (ACTION ITEM #1*).

*Also, it was added that the Task Force should stay together to review the Dresden Agreement and, if necessary, make suggestions to change it.
Section 5 – Standardization Management Board (SMB) 1 October 2012, Oslo, Norway
5.1
Reports TAs, Secretaries in Attendance

- IEC/TC 31 Equipment for Explosive Atmospheres – TA - William G. Lawrence, Jr., Senior Engineering Specialist, FM Approvals

Bill Lawrence gave an overview as to the structure and work of IEC/TC 31 including its close working relationship with the IECEx Conformity Assessment System.  He also described the new SC which is in partnership with the ISO, IEC/SC 31M.  This comprehensive presentation (ATTACHMENT B) detailed the accomplishments achieved by the Committee which include an active agenda supported by increased membership.  
- IEC/TC 56 Dependability – TA Milena Krasich, Senior Principal Systems Engineer, Raytheon

Milena Krasich gave a brief presentation (ATTACHMENT C) on the work and challenges faced by IEC/TC 56 both domestically and abroad.  Ms. Krasich began by outlining that “Dependability” is not the aftermath to the design of a product but, instead, a crucial part of the design itself.  The NWIPs created for a new standard, new terminology, or new applications go through a significant review process with substantial comments.  She went on to explain that her Committee engages in engineering analysis of the electrical, mechanical and even human designs of standards, dealing with both hardware and software.  And that it is precisely because of the nature of their work that they need more liaisons and similar relationships with the other TCs and SCs, not to police them, but so that the quality of the standards produced can be maximized.  

In contrast to the previous report on IEC/TC 31, Ms. Krasich outlined the challenges that TC 56 is most concerned with beginning with membership.  They, like similar Committees, are struggling with declining membership which is beginning to take a toll on the work of the existing participants.  Their work can take a good deal of time and human resources which speaks to the current issue of low participation.  She explained that even when TC 56 is successful in recruiting new members, they often lose these people when the issue of travel is brought up. The development of standards requires a certain amount of travel and in the current environment of downsized budgets and resources, this issue is usually the deal breaker.  Another challenge is trying to attract the various Small and Medium Enterprises (SMEs) which also find it difficult to participate in standards work in terms of resources and travel. 
A question asked by Ms. Krasich was, why TC 56 has not been invited to any of the General Meetings in quite a few years.  She expressed the pride that her entire Technical Committee takes in their work and appealed to the USNC/IEC to help them address these challenges.  To this, Charlie Zegers informed Ms. Krasich that the USNC Office would dialogue with her and address all of the issues – Membership, meeting hosts, Letters of Support, etc. (ACTION ITEM #2).
5.2 
Strategic Group #1 – Energy Efficiency and Renewable Resources 

Dan Manole called in to report on SG 1 including a review from the meeting in Frankfurt on 12 April 2012.  There is an upcoming review of SG 1 and a task force was created to come up with recommendations for the SMB.  There was also a request from the IEC CO to issue an AC to all TCs inviting them to follow the work of ISO/IEC JPC 2 Energy efficiency and renewable energy sources - Common international terminology and contribute to the discussions.  SG 1 has been working on an architecture model demonstrating a methodology for a systems approach.  The Strategic Group is planning a joint workshop with ISO SAG-E to share information on their mapping tool and how it might be adapted for SG 1.  It was decided that SG 1 should no longer involve itself with Renewable Energies which would be removed from the SG’s title and scope.  Questions have been raised as to whether or not SG 1 should remain a Strategic Group or become an Advisory Committee with pundits landing on both sides of the issue.  The next meeting of SG 1 might be held in conjunction with a joint IEC and IEA workshop in either Paris or Geneva in January 2013.  
Alec McMillan added to this discussion by briefly speaking on the recent meetings of the new ANSI Standards Panel on Energy Efficiency (EE) and his participation as TMC Chair.  At the meeting, two Chairs were appointed – one from DoE and one from Schneider to lead the panel.  A call will go out to both TMC and Council (including USNC V-TAG to SG #1) to gauge interest in the energy space to solicit volunteers to take on a leadership position in the Advisory Committee on Energy Efficiency (ACTION ITEM #3).
5.3
SMB Strategic Group #3 – Smart Grid
Ken Caird called into the TMC meeting to discuss the developments of the Revision 2 Roadmap, in draft review now; to be released in December.  The roadmap needed to be updated, looking at a 5 year & 15 year plan.  He also spoke about the beta release of the SG 3 Standards Mapping Tool that has already been shown to many in the TMC.  He was hoping to have all the Use Cases from TC 8 included, however, there have been numerous delays and a lack of resources to develop these Cases and put them into the database.  The IEC team started looking at methods of automating this process including a review of the CENELEC reference architecture model (also adopted by NIST), “semantic modeling” techniques – this kind of technique is an automated methodology using various formats and documents from around the world with differing terms and structures and attempting to consolidate them using semantic reasoning.  This effort is being led by the US and will most likely be released and presented here in October and to the SG 3 group at their meeting in November.  This effort is being done in conjunction with the IEC CO staff from which they are receiving excellent support. Also, with the departure of Scott Choinski, there is a need to appoint a new, permanent leader for the US TAG for SG 3 ASAP as there are many issues that need to be addressed before the next SG Meeting.
5.4 
SMB Strategic Group #4 – LVDC
Ken Gettman was not able to attend the meeting due to an IEC meeting that he was attending.  He did submit a report.
5.5  
SMB Strategic Group #5 – Ambient Assisted Living (AAL)
Kim Delort also did not attend the meeting as there has been no meeting of SG 5 since her last report to the TMC and no new information to convey.  The next meeting of SG 5 took place after the TMC Meeting.
5.6 
SMB Strategic Group #6 – Electrotechnology for Emobility
Kevin Lippert gave a brief update on the work of SG 6.  Task groups were formed including one to build a mapping tool which was developed from the ANSI road map and submitted to the TC.  Also, the Strategic Use Cases WG submitted their work to the SG 6 TAG which met after the TMC meeting.  Alec McMillan reminded everyone that the IECEE System is currently working on an initiative on Electric Vehicles and Conformity Assessment and told all those interested to get in contact with Tim Duffy.
5.7
Advisory Committee on Electricity Transmission and Distribution (ACTAD) and US Coordinating Committee on Electricity Transmission and Distribution (USCCTAD)

According to our ACTAD representative, Joe Koepfinger, regarding the recent SMB decision to increase the number of "expert members" from 4 to 5 inviting the USNC to nominate an expert as member of ACTAD, there is now an issue as to the lack of funding to help him continue with his duties on ACTAD.  He is available and willing to serve if resources can be secured.  Regarding this situation, Mr. McMillan asked that a call go out to solicit volunteers to be both the US Representative for ACTAD and the Chair for USCCTAD (ACTION ITEM #4).   Finally, in resonse to a question regarding the relationship between ACTAG and IEC/SG 2, Mr. Koepfinger explained that ACTAD is much broader than SG 2, more of a coordinating body that also deals with new technologies with all power relating to T & D including the work being done in SG 2.
5.8
Advisory Committee on Electromagnetic Compatibility (ACEC) and US Coordinating Committee on EMC (USCCEMC)
Don Heirman spoke on Guide 107 and 108 and explained that the IEC has now allowed the inclusion of requirements in the Guides.  Guide 107 has been approved by the SMB and is now under review by the IEC Council.  Now that these are requirements, the Technical Officer for CISPR looks at all new work (below the CDV stage) and ensures that it is following Guide 107.  This is a first.  Mr. Heirman also touched on the TCs that CISPR is working with that have Radio Frequency elements, including the collaborations underway with ETSI, TC 77, etc.  

The CISPR Chair was out of commission for 9 months and has since lost his administrative support.  As such, he will be hosting the next meeting in his hometown and will be charging a fee.  Mr. McMillan noted this and informed the TMC that the issue of charging fees for TC/SC meetings would be addressed at the SMB Meeting.  Mr. Heirman went on to say that this Chairman’s term of office ends in 2013 and it would be good if the USNC could step up and take the position.  Mr. Heirman then asked the USNC to solicit its constituency for volunteers to run for Chair of CISPR (ACTION ITEM #5). 
A question was raised by Alec McMillan if there should be Conformity Assessment experts from one or more of the Systems on ACEC as well as the other Advisory Committees.  There was widespread agreement on this point from the conformity assessment constituency at the meeting if for no other reason than to gauge the possibilities of enforcement of certain recommendations.   There are no barriers to this as their scope and purpose would still be to advise the TCs on their work in the development of standards.  Mr. McMillan then announced that he would draft a proposal to include Conformity Assessment participation in the SMB Advisory Committees to present to the TMC for review and discussion before possible submission to the SMB (ACTION ITEM #6).
5.9
Advisory Committee on Safety (ACOS) and US Safety Coordinating Committee (USSCC)

Neither of the representatives was present but a report was provided.  Sonya Bird of TC 61 announced that there would be a new US ACOS Representative from her TC.
5.10
Advisory Committee on Environmental Aspects (ACEA) and USNC Coordinating Committee on Natural Environmental Aspects (USCCENV)

Mark Frimann did not attend or call in.  It was noted that the SMB Review of ACEA was coming up with questions as to whether the AC should be disbanded since much of the work and membership is being taken care of by TC 111.  The next will be a meeting in Frankfurt.
5.11
Advisory Committee on Telecommunication (ACTEL) and US Coordinating Committee on Telecommunications (USCCTEL)
Susan Hoyler briefly reported on some upcoming events including an international web conference on 30 August 2012 where they will discuss among other things, the convergence of telecommunications, smart grid, EVs, etc.  There is a deliverable in the works regarding how the ITU and IEC can collaborate more effectively.
5.12 
TC 23 Electric Accessories – Plugs and Sockets

Ken Gettman submitted a short written update that reported that the representatives of USNC met with officers of TC23 and its subcommittees during May in Ghent, Belgium to discuss implementation of a plan to address US concerns with the global relevancy of TC23 documents.  It was determined to propose to the SC23B plenary during October in Oslo the terms of reference for a Chairman’s Advisory Group, established to oversee progress on US proposals to address document concerns.  If approved, the CAG would have membership of the SC23B and TC23 officers along with convenors and other invited interested parties.  The US is tasked with making the submittals for consideration by SC23B and other subcommittees under TC23.  If proposals are made outside SC23B then there is the possibility to establish additional CAGs.
      It was observed that there was questionable language on the IEC website “World Plug Information” pages providing description of a number of plug types.  The language seemed to indicate that IEC recognized configurations in the North America actually created a hazardous situation, particularly when the plugs were not fully inserted in the sockets.  There was a short meeting among US and Canadian representatives to discuss an action plan; however, it was reported by the SMB Chair, Jim Matthews, that since the meeting the language appears to have been removed.  
5.13
Consideration of USNC Positions for 01 October 2012 SMB Meeting in Oslo
Alec McMillan proceeded to work down the SMB Agenda to highlight and offer up for discussion any issues that the TMC wanted to address.  These included:
· Recognition of the US winners of the Thomas Edison Award
· Strategic Matters for SMB SG/AC Reports, specifically overlap of ACTAD and SG 2
· ahG 35 – Systems Standardization – Mr. McMillan briefly updated the Committee on the recent meeting of ahG35 in Geneva where the Group was joined by the convenor of the related CAB group, WG 16.  He also talked about the division of labor within ahG 35:

· WG 1 – Process of Systems

· WG 2 – Systems support and roles

· WG 3 – Life cycle of a system

· WG 4 -  Pilot programs 

· The formation of the MSB-generated, new technical activity on Electrical Energy Storage Systems in which the US voted to support the creation of a new Technical Committee (IEC/TC 120).  Also, there have been two organizations expressing their interest in becoming the TAG Administrator: NEMA and UL.
· TC/SC Chair Term Limits – This proposal that was defeated by the SMB was reviewed by the IEC Council and sent back to the Board to come up with a new plan to address the issue.  The SMB has, in turn, formed an ad hoc group to do this which will report back at the SMB Meeting in Geneva in February.
· Significant changes to the work and scope in the ITU. One overarching issue is the overlap of work between the ITU and IEC as well as with ISO/IEC JTC 1.  Another area of concern is the push by some member countries for mandatory compliance of ITU standards if you are a member of the ITU. A third issue is the registration database of compliance to ITU standards whereby anyone who wants to can declare compliance without any kind of vetting or third-party review.  Therefore it is important that the national constituencies of that provide input to the IEC, ISO and ITU address these issues with their governing bodies so that there can be a coordinated response.
Other issues on the SMB agenda were addressed elsewhere in the TMC Meeting.

5.14
Re-evaluation of the FI proposal to shorten the CDV enquiry time

Jim Matthews explained the SMB Decision to shorten the CDV enquiry time to 3 months, with 5 months by exception at the discretion of the TC/SC concerned.  In effect, all National Committee members concerned (as opposed to only the French National Committee) will be given a mandatory two month translation period to properly review and evaluate the documents before the three month CDV enquiry time begins.  
Related to this subject, Mr. McMillan informed the TMC that the ISO had recently come to the conclusion that there would be no elimination of the NWIP and DIS (CDV) stage from their development process as was proposed; however, it was left open for discussion whether or not the CD and/or FDIS stage might be removed.  It is important to note that, according to the ANSI Representative to the TMB, there is not enough support in ISO to eliminate these stages completely.
5.15
Assessment of IEC IT Tools

Tony Zertuche, convenor of ahG 33 on IT Tools, updated the TMC on his report to the SMB in Boston.  The SMB subsequently asked ahG 33 to transfer the presentation to a more formal report or white paper for distribution to the SMB which would review the information before their meeting in Oslo.  The final recommendation from the group to the SMB is that some kind of ongoing Advisory Committee be formed to continually monitor and address issues in conjunction with the IEC CO IT Department.  Mr. Zertuche further commented that the IEC General Secretary continues to be very interested in the work and recommendations coming out of the ad hoc group.  
Section 6 – Management and Communication Items

6.1
ISO Proposal for a New Field of Technical Activity on Light and Lighting

DIN (Germany) submitted to ISO a proposal for a new field of technical activity on light and lighting that would deal with standardization in the field of application of lighting in specific cases complementary to the work items of the International Commission on Illumination (CIE).  There were a good number of comments by the USNC’s members as well as from the TC/SC TAGs that would be affected as to the overlap of scope and redundancy of work that would occur within the lighting industry to support another international standards Committee.  Mr. McMillan announced that the USNC would be voicing its disapproval of this proposal at the SMB with supporting comments (ATTACHMENT D).
6.2
Call for TAs, IEC Secretaries, TAG Secretaries, USNC Non-Memberships and 
Informational Interest Groups (IIG)
Mr. Zertuche reported that to date, there have been no inquiries submitted to the USNC for any IIGs to be created.  Regarding TAG leadership roles, he briefly outlined the various USNC/IEC positions that need to be filled for the upcoming terms for TA, DTA and IEC Secretary reappointments.  During this discussion there seemed to still be some confusion as to what is needed for TC/SC/TAG reappointments.  Both he and Charlie Zegers informed the TMC that the following was needed:
1. The TA/DTA or TC/SC Secretary indicating interest and availability to serve 
2. TAG approval of the reappointment
3. Endorsement of the candidate from the assigned TAG Group Manager 
6.3
USNC Instructor-Led Course
Tony Zertuche reported on the success of the Instructor-led Webinar held on 18 July 2012.  Sonya Bird joined Ken Gettman and Elaina Finger as instructors for the three-hour course which was attended by 17 participants.  It was suggested for subsequent webinars that there should be some kind of feedback mechanism/survey developed for participants to comment on the Instructor-Led Courses after the webinar is concluded (ACTION ITEM #7).
6.4
6th TAG Leadership Workshop
Megan Hayes announced that the USNC Communications and Continuing Education Committee decided not to hold the 6th TAG Leadership Workshop in 2012, instead planning for it to take place in September of 2013.  In lieu of the broader Leadership Workshop, it was suggested that the USNC could hold one or two focused webinars that would deal with one subject or area that would be of interest to TAG leaders.
6.5
TMC Task Force on Revision of the TAG Model Operating Procedures and TAGs Below or Near Viability

Sonya Bird had no news to give on the TAG Model Operating Procedures Task Force as they have not met since the last TMC meeting.  However, she did solicit the TMC and USNC constituency present for more volunteers to join the TF to finish out the outstanding action items that remain in their program. 
6.6
USNC/ANSI Head of Delegation Report Form

After meeting with the ANSI ISO Team on the proposed revisions to the current version of the HoD Report form, the USNC Staff agreed on various minor editorial changes as well as the on the following:
· Strengthening of the language reminding delegates that the report is NOT filed as a confidential
· Improved numbering

· Removal of the bloc voting language  

The recommendation to approve was moved, seconded and:
VOTED #3 
To Approve the revised Head of Delegation Form
(This motion was approved unanimously.)

6.7 
Succession and Funding of Meetings 
Alec McMillan briefly touched on the issue of succession planning both for USNC leadership positions and TC/SC and TAG officers.  He reminded the TMC that this issue would be addressed the next day at the Council meeting.  Also, Jim Matthews announced that the SMB was forming a new ad hoc group - Enhancing Stakeholder Influence and Participation – to, among other things, find ways to ensure that existing and potential participants become and remain involved in the standardization work from the full range of IEC stakeholders.
Regarding the funding of meetings, Mr. McMillan reported that it has become more and more apparent that some hosts are charging delegates and experts various kinds of fees, direct and indirect, to help them offset the costs of hosting meetings.  SMB Chair, Jim Matthews, reiterated that, according to the IEC’s guidelines, this is not allowed.  However, in the current environment of restrained budgets it is becoming increasingly difficult for many committees to host meetings without government or commercial funding.  Unfortunately, minus these kinds of assistance, more and more participation fees, voluntary or otherwise, will most likely become the norm.  Mr. Matthews announced that meeting guidelines circular would soon be distributed by the IEC CO.  He then offered a suggestion to revisit this issue at the January 2013 TMC Meetings for further discussion, if the information in the guidelines was still not clear.
6.8
USNC TAG Membership
Charlie Zegers invited a discussion on the various ways of building TAG Membership.  Mr. Zegers distributed a list of the participants on each USNC TAG whose numbers range from 3 members to 105 which highlighted the fact that some TAGs are in desperate need of increased membership while others are flourishing.  It was asked if the additional fees that some TAG Administrators charge on top of the USNC Fees could be added to the list.  There was a question as to the value of this information to which some members agreed that it might be helpful for TAG members to know this when deciding on what organizations should be TAG Administrators if two or more are vying for the role.
Section 7 – Forum of the IEC National Committees of the Americas Meeting (FINCA) 
Mr. Zertuche informed the TMC that the next FINCA meeting would be hosted by the Canadian National Committee (Toronto) with a workshop to follow dealing with counterfeit products in the global marketplace.  He also mentioned that the US and Canada would be presenting a joint thought paper to the Forum outlining the ways in which FINCA could be doing more as a regional voice in standardization and conformity assessment.  
Section 8 - Technical and/or Policy Issues for Consideration 

IEC Leadership Elections

Mr. McMillan announced the following candidates for the SMB:

Australia – Mr. Kim Leon Craig
India – Mr. Pradeep Kumar Mukherjee
Sweden – Mr. Svante Skeppstedt*
      * Will complete 1st Term at end 2012  
The election/re-election of SMB Members would be carried out by IEC Council for two members to serve three-year terms (2013-2015).  
Section 9 - IEC General Meeting 2012 – Oslo, Norway
USNC President, Phil Piqueira, briefed the TMC on the upcoming IEC GM to be held in Oslo and outlined the agendas for the USNC’s Outreach Meetings (IEC Officers, CENELEC, Germany, Japan and China). He also spoke about the 2012 IEC Young Professionals Workshop in Oslo and the three US representatives that will be participating.  Mr. Piqueira reminded the TMC that the USNC would once again hold the Delegation Meeting and Reception at the beginning of the week.
Section 10 – Future Meeting Dates

The following meeting dates for 2012 and beyond were announced.
2013

Tuesday – Thursday, 15 - 17 January 2013

CAPCC/TMC/Council

Sony Electronics, San Diego, CA
Tuesday, 12 February 2013
SMB Meeting, Geneva

Week of 22 – 26 April 2013
COPANT General Assembly 
Gros Islet, Saint Lucia

Week of 20 – 23 May 2013 
PASC 36
Honolulu, Hawaii

Tuesday – Thursday, 30 April - 2 May 2013
CAPCC/TMC/Council

Dell Inc., Austin, TX

Tuesday, 11 June 2013
SMB Meeting, Geneva

Tuesday - Thursday
10 - 12 September 2013
Washington, DC Area


77th IEC General Meeting
New Delhi, India
21 – 25 October 2013
- SMB      Monday, 21 October
- CAB      Tuesday, 22 October
- CB         Wednesday, 23 October
- Council  Friday, 25 October

2014

78th IEC General Meeting

Tokyo, Japan

2015

79th IEC General Meeting

Belarus
2016

80th IEC General Meeting

Germany


2017

81st IEC General Meeting

Russia

2018

82nd IEC General Meeting
OPEN
2019

83rd IEC General Meeting

China

2020

84th IEC General Meeting

Sweden

2021

85th IEC General Meeting

Republic of Korea

2022

86th IEC General Meeting

USA

Section 13 – Summary of Action Items, 28 August 2012
Action Item #1  








S Swanson
Steve Swanson was asked to go back and convert his presentation to a white paper to be taken to all future meetings with CENELEC.  *Also, it was added that the Task Force should stay together to review the Dresden Agreement and, if necessary, make suggestions to change it.

Action Item #2








USNC Staff
USNC Staff to dialogue with Milena Krasich and try and address various IEC/TC 56 issues – Membership, meeting hosts, Letter of Support, etc.

Action Item #3








USNC Staff
A call will go out to both TMC and Council (including USNC V-TAG to SG #1) to gauge interest in the energy space to solicit volunteers to take on a leadership position in the AC on Energy Efficiency.
Action Item #4








USNC Staff
A call to will go out to solicit volunteers to be both the US Representative for ACTAD and the Chair for USCCTAD.
Action Item #5








USNC Staff
A call will go out to the USNC to solicit its constituency for volunteers to run for Chair of CISPR. 

Action Item #6








A. McMillan
Alec McMillan will draft a proposal to include Conformity Assessment participation in the SMB Advisory Committees to present to the TMC for review and discussion before possible submission to the SMB.
Action Item #7







C&CE Committee
It was suggested for subsequent webinars that there should be some kind of feedback mechanism/survey developed for participants to comment on the Instructor-Led Courses after the webinar is concluded.  
Section 14 – Adjournment

Alec McMillan thanked FM Approvals for their hospitality and the meeting was adjourned at 4:31 PM EST.
Respectfully submitted:

Tony Zertuche

Deputy General Secretary USNC
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